April 18,2022

Via Email
Board of Regents

Dear Regents,

I will not be seeking a second term as President of the Board of Regents. Ineed to spend more time
with my one-year-old law firm and mentoring my nephew.

This past year has been a wonderful experience which I will never forget. As a Board, we all worked
together to do what was in the best interests of the University of Wisconsin System.

As you know, Karen Walsh has been spending a lot of time and effort on the President of the System
Search and now the University of Wisconsin Madison Chancellor Search. In addition to that, Karen
and I communicate regularly and consult on every issue that has faced us since last year. In short,
Karen has given her heart and soul to the Board of Regents. She will make a great President of this
Board of Regents.

If you have any questions, please contact me. Thank you for your support this past year.

Ed



